MINUTES ARE NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED AT THE NEXT MEETING

Town of Frankfort Plan Commission
4/28/09 Minutes

The Town of Frankfort Plan Commission held its 49th meeting April 28, 2009. Commission Chairwoman Maureen Manore called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. 

Present were Manore; vice chairwoman Becky Gates; secretary Bryce Black;  commission members Mike Roberts, Donna Gates, Denny Wentworth,  and Brian Bee; and alternate Curt Stine.  

Also present were citizen attenders Bruce Stafford and Butch Reinhardt.

1. Minutes from previous meeting
Black read the minutes from the March plan commission meeting.  B. Gates moved to approve the minutes as read. The motion was seconded by Bee and approved unanimously.

2. Communications

Manore read an email from alternate Sally Baecker, saying that for personal reasons she would be unable to attend future Plan Commission meetings.

3. Citizens’ concerns

We discussed web site links, and concluded that it was appropriate for the Town's website to link to other sites that offer information relevant to issues affecting the Town and our planning process. Black suggested our site should include a disclaimer clause to make it clear that viewpoints and opinions expressed on linked sites are not necessarily endorsed by the Town of Frankfort.  He will email a disclaimer statement to Manore for inclusion on the Town’s web page.

4. Maps

Manore reported on a conversation with Pepin County Zoning Administrator John Egli. He told her that his office could make new, improved land use maps for the Town of Frankfort sometime this summer.

5. Meetings attended

Manore reported that the Town’s annual meeting was held 4/14/09.  Topics discussed included the Coordination concept and whether the Town needs a Subdivision ordinance.

6. Coordination resolution

We had a protracted and sometimes heated discussion on the merits of “Coordination,” a legal philosophy whose proponents say that federal and state governments are legally required to coordinate their actions with local communities who adopt a Coordination resolution.

Roberts made a motion that the Plan Commission vote to recommend to the Town Board that they pass a resolution adopting Coordination with county, state, and federal governments.  Wentworth seconded the motion.  On a show of hands, the motion was defeated, one voting for and six against.

7. Subdivision ordinance

We discussed pros and cons of having a Town subdivision ordinance, and heard input from the citizen attenders present.  Any proposed subdivision ordinance would have to be passed by the Town Board, after a public hearing.  The discussion will continue at next month’s meeting.

8. Upcoming meetings/events
The next Town Board meeting will be 5/12/09 at 8:00 PM. The next Plan Commission meeting will be Tuesday, 5/19/09, at 7:00 p.m. The agenda will include pros and cons of having a subdivision ordinance. 

9. Adjournment
Wentworth moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Bee. The motion passed unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 8:14 PM. 

Respectfully submitted,  

Bryce Black, Recording Secretary

